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Asian citrus psyllid found in California's Tulare County
02/23/2012 11:26:00 AM
Don Schrack

The worst fears of Central California citrus growers may have been realized with confirmation by the California
Department of Food and Agriculture that an Asian citrus psyllid was found in Tulare County.
Discovered in early February in a trap near Lindsay, according to the Fresno Bee, it marks the first time an Asian citrus psyllid has been
found in the San Joaquin Valley. The psyllid can carry the disease huanglongbing, also known as citrus greening, which in recent years has
wiped out tens of thousands of acres of commercial citrus groves in Florida.
There is the possibility the single insect find was an isolated event, that it may have hitchhiked on some other plant material that had been
transported from Southern California. More than 100 additional traps were placed in and around Lindsay, but no more psyllids have been
found to date, according to the Fresno Bee.

The first Asian citrus psyllid infestation discovered in California was near San Diego in August, 2008. Since then,
the state’s citrus grower-shippers and packers have ponied up millions of dollars annually to spearhead a joint
federal-state-county effort to keep the pest confined to Southern California.
Keeping the psyllid — and citrus greening — out of the San Joaquin Valley, and particularly Tulare County, is
paramount to the California citrus industry. Of the state’s 256,447 fruit-bearing commercial citrus acres, the valley
is home to more than 190,000 of those acres, according to the 2010 California Citrus Acreage Report by the U.S.
Department of Agriculture’s National Agricultural Statistics Service. Tulare County is the state’s No. 1 citrus
producing county with nearly 99,000 acres, according to the report.

.textAd1Ros{ margin-left:-10px; } .section3right { display: inline-block; padding: 0 10px; width: 44%; vertical-align: top; } .section3right ul {
margin-left:15px; } .section3left { display: inline-block; padding: 0 10px; width: 46%; vertical-align: top; } .section3left ul { margin-left:15px; }

Related Articles

Program should encourage abandoned grove removal
Record crowd attends California Citrus Mutual Showcase
Texas enlists homeowners in battle against citrus greening
Multiple citrus psyllids trapped in western Arizona
New products boost citrus psyllid resistance management options
California growers adapt to citrus pest rules
Conversations

Goodlatte ag worker plan planned dissed by UFW
Will the potato growers win the antitrust lawsuit?
FSMA reg comment period extended
Health Care Law - Foodservice
Facebook In Radar & facebook humane society
Google. Hangout

.submission { display: none; } v <

Comments (2) Leave a comment 

Comment:

characters left

lees summit, mo  |  February, 23, 2012 at 05:10 PM

Chris, You need to contact me regarding Citrus Greening. There is a break through with data from a university in florida.
brandonhein@gmail.com
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Lees Summit, Mo  |  February, 24, 2012 at 10:30 AM

Don, Their is now a study done by a university in florida that shows this & i quote "Trials on groves that were over 50% positive for HLB.
after 1 year 95% of the trees did not show symptoms of HLB" contact me & i will get you that info.
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